
 
 
July 6, 2018 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
AND OVERNIGHT DELIVERY 
 
Mark L. Johnson 
Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive SW 
P.O. Box 47250 
Olympia, WA  98504-7250 
 
RE: Docket UE-152072—2016-2017 Biennial Conservation Report—REVISED  
  
In accordance with WAC 480-109-100(3), Pacific Power & Light Company, a division of 
PacifiCorp, submits for filing a revised 2016-2017 Biennial Conservation Report.   
 
The revised report incorporates the revised conservation report to Commerce, which was updated 
at the request of Commission staff to better indicate the excess conservation from prior 
bienniums.  In addition, updates were made to the Home Energy Reports savings to correct the 
order in which the adjustments for evaluation results and second-year incremental savings were 
applied to reported results.  The change reduced the overall results and available excess 
conservation by 418 MWh for the biennial period.  Even with this reduction, Pacific Power has 
still achieved results that exceed the target subject to penalty.  Cost-effectiveness for the biennial 
period was re-assessed and the results did not change for the portfolio.  Pacific Power also 
included additional information requested by Commission staff to further illustrate the 
adjustments and calculations associated with the Home Energy Reports on pages 10-12. 
 
In addition, updates were made to the 2017 wattsmart business sector level forecasts for energy 
savings and expenditures in Table 2.  This update corrected a transposition of the agricultural 
sector with industrial and commercial sectors.  The totals for the program and year are 
unchanged.  A similar change was made for Table 3. 
 
All of these changes have been discussed with the company’s Washington Demand-Side 
Management Advisory Group. 
 
Please direct questions to Ariel Son, Regulatory Affairs Manager, at (503) 813-5410. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
            /s/              
Etta Lockey 
Vice President, Regulation  
Pacific Power & Light Company 
825 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 2000 
Portland, OR 97232 
(503) 813-5701 
etta.lockey@pacificorp.com  


